Eastham Dog Owners’ Association
Monthly Board Meeting, May 18, 2023
Eastham Town Hall and Zoom
Attendees: Beverly Hobbs, Cindy Nicholson, Kerry Reid, Tracey Plantier, Tony Cantore, Ed Daniels, Karie Miller
Meeting called to order at 6:22 pm
MINUTES 
1. Cindy motioned to approve the minutes from the last meeting, Beverly seconded. All approved. 
2. Cindy said that Attorney Ben Zender can’t be here tonight but wants to meet next week about the Wiley Park off-leash issue. He will speak on our behalf within reason. It is still not totally clear who has the final say on Wiley Park, and there is still talk of a Land Management Plan for Eastham. 

Committee Reports

3. No Treasurer’s Report since Ruth is absent.
4. Lost Dog: Tracey said it was mostly quiet aside from one lost dog in Provincetown. 
5. LCAST: no updates, still looking for someone to manage the dog part. Tracey will follow up to see if Hope Balon, who expressed interest, is on our member list. 
6. Membership: Ed stated membership was up to 199.
7. Buddy Scholarship: Ruth will get a check, and we will present it to the recipient at the Bow Wow Bash. 
8. Promotions: Tony reported nothing new on Promotions. 
9. PR: Ed reported that he is keeping up with lots of communications coming in about Wiley Park, all in support of off-leash dogs. 
10. Vendor Relations: We discussed featuring one vendor at a time on our website. We also decided to go ahead with the thank you notes to each vendor. 
11. Website: Ed said the website is working well.  

Kerry motioned to approve the Committee Reports, Ellen seconded. All approved. 
Old Business
12. Merchandise: Kerry, Cindy and Karie met and came up with a plan. The balls became cost- prohibitive. The dispensers also need a logo. We needed to send a specific vector file to the printer which Cindy and Ed figured out. Ed motioned that the back of the T-shirts have the pawprints and “Easthamdog.org”. Tony seconded, all approved. We will sell the old T-shirts at a discount at the Bow Wow Bash. Cindy suggested $10 for members, $20 for non-members, any color. 
13. Pond Testing: Tracey is looking for volunteers for Pond Testing to go out with the expert. 
14. No news on a new ACO person. 
15. Wiley Park Off-Leash Dogs: Ed said that the talk at the Open Space Meeting sounded presumptive that the Cons Comm will leave things as they are Wiley for the summer, and the next step will be monitoring. Final decision to come June 13. Cindy suggested we try to get more support from Eastham Part-Timers. Ellen will join the Eastham Part Time Taxpayers Association.  Tony also suggested we talk to the Chamber of Commerce. Beverly volunteered to talk to Jim Russo and see if he would accept a paragraph from us for their newsletter. 



Events
1. Bow Wow Bash weather looks bad, we will decide on Friday at noon whether to postpone. Beverly reviewed all of the to-do items for the Bash, and we are in good shape. 
2. The Rabies Clinic: Ed said it was quiet, with about half the number of people we usually get.  
3. Hands on the Arts: We are doing the booth both days. Ellen and Beverly can each do 2 shifts, Kerry can do a shift. Karie can do one day. Tony made a motion to donate $100 to Hands on the Arts to help cover their expenses, seconded by Karie. All approved. 
4. We discussed donations to various organizations. Karie suggested a donation of $500 in memory of Joanne Baldauf to the Center for Coastal Studies. Ed motioned for a $200 to the Center for Coastal Studies, $200 to the Buddy Scholarship, and $200 to ARL. Bev seconded. All approved. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:38 pm.
Next Board Meeting is June 15, 2023, at 6:00 pm. 

